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WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH 
COUNCIL 

 
COUNCIL MEETING 14th JULY 2014 AT 7.30PM 

 AT THE WROXETER HOTEL, WROXETER 

 
PRESENT: Chairman –L. Davies (LD) P. Davies (PD), K. Pritchett. In attendance: Cllr. Wild 
(Shropshire Councillor), 2 members of the public 
 
Clerk: Mrs R. Turner 
 
This meeting was inquorate and as such Council business could not be transacted.  
 
As members of the public and Shropshire Council were present, the public session proceeded 
and this note records the issues raised. One member of the public expressed an interest in 
applying to become a Councillor. She was invited to apply and advised that applications would 
be considered at the September meeting. 
 
1. CLLR. WILD’S REPORT 
 
A local resident had complained about noise from The Wroxeter Hotel. A positive meeting had 
been held at the hotel to discuss this. It was felt that much of the noise was coming from the 
back windows of the hotel. The hotel owners are keen to address this and are getting acoustic 
blinds installed.  
 
2. POLICE REPORT 
 
There have been numerous burglaries in the area surrounding the parish, including repeat 
burglaries. There have been a large number of fuel thefts. In the parish, during May and June 
there were 7 road collisions, 1 dwelling burglary, 1 vehicle crime, 2 thefts, 1 ASB (nuisance) and 
1 other crime. 
 
3. BUS SHELTERS 
 
Cllr. Davies advised that people cutting the grass around Bluebell bus shelter with a strimmer 
are damaging the posts of the bus shelter. He suggested requesting that a weed killer be used. 
 
4. PLAY AREA 
 
Cllr. Pritchett advised that he had read the ROSPA play area report and visited to look at the 
issues identified: 

 Fence panel is leaning due to the hedge – Clerk to find out if the grass contractor cuts 
the hedge 

 Ramp needs repairing 

 Some areas of wood need re-treating to stop them from being slippy. Cllr. Pritchett 
offered to do this. 

 Post on toddler swing – to be looked at again in November 
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